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Since 1996 to the Navajo Nation 
 

Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                             January – February 2023                                                                                               
JUMPING INTO JANUARY 

 
Because of how the calendar fell, our annual Watchnight Service was held on Sunday night, January 
1st. It was a great time of singing, preaching, and fellowship with a Chili Cookoff 

to boot. We had several churches join us for the evening 
service as we renewed our vision for 2023. We had several of 
our younger preachers speak and then our son, Joel capped 
off the evening. Our theme for 2023 is “All of Me.” No holding 
back on the Lord! It was a great start! 
 
We also were able to host a Spiritual Gifts Seminar sponsored 
by Ganado Baptist Bible College. We provide free training for 
churches at this meeting and there were over 125 present with several churches 
represented. Bro. Pete Rietz, our dear friend from Durango, Colorado taught and 
challenged all of us to use the gifts God has given to further His ministry. It really 
helped our people! 

 
Church services have gone well, and we saw a man saved when one of our soulwinners dealt with him 
after a service. Please pray with us for our baptism service scheduled for April 16th. We have several 
folks lined up to follow the Lord in this important first step! 
 

FLYING INTO FEBRUARY 
 
I was honored to be with Pastor David Grice in Grand Prairie, Texas for their Missions Conference. The 
hearts of the people were tuned in and I am blessed to have been supported by these good folks for 
many years. I was also privileged to travel with several of our Navajo men to Ardmore, Alabama and 
be a part of a “Navajo Night” with Bro. Brent Logan’s good people. It was such a privilege to see the 
burden put forth for the need of the Navajo Nation and all of Native America. Please let me encourage 
you to watch the video “A Harvest in the Desert” on YouTube. I pray God would use it to stir your heart 
for the great opportunity God has given us in Native country!! 
                                                             

                              TRULY HUMBLED WITH A TRUCK 
 
So many of gave financially and prayed that God would supply us with a truck for 

the work of the ministry. Well, we were blessed way beyond anything we could 

have expected. Through the giving of so many, we received the 2021 Ford F-150 

while at the meeting in Alabama. Thank you so much, folks. It has already been 

put to use (hauled 12 tons of gravel with it one day). Mrs. Haynes and I do not take 

this for granted. We are humbled. You were and are a blessing. 
 

                          SUPPORT ADDRESS CHANGE 
 

For those of you who send our financial support through our clearing house, please note the change of 
address below. IBFI is now utilizing a PO Box instead of a physical address. Your prayer support need 
not change – please bombard the throne of God for us as we endeavor to reach the lost. Our Bible 
studies and services have been enriching and we are watching our good folks at Ganado step up in 
ministry. We need God’s power and presence now more than ever! Thank you for joining hands with 
us. And please pray for a moving among the 574 Federally recognized Tribes of our great country! 
 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


